Affiliated with the International Brotherhood of Teamsters Rick Boyles, Secretary-Treasurer

520 E. 34th Ave., Suite 102, Anchorage, Alaska 99503 Phone (907) 751-8501 • Fax (907) 751-8599

February 19, 2015

Representative Bob Lynn State Capital, MS 3100

Re:

HB 43 – Establishing Alaska Law Enforcement Officers' Day

Dear Representative Lynn:

On behalf of the Teamster represented law enforcement men and women that we represent in Wasilla, we want to thank you for introducing HB 43, establishing Alaska Law Enforcement Day. Our officers, like those around the state, go through vigorous training, personal sacrifice, with a strong desire to serve our communities and make them as safe as possible.

Our law enforcement officers are challenged everyday, in dangerous situations or moral dilemmas to uphold the law regardless of the outcome. They interface with some of our most challenged community members and must remain fair and impartial regardless of the circumstances.

We therefore, go on record supporting HB 43-Establishing Alaska Law Enforcement Officer's Day in recognition of those men and women who have served and those who serve today to protect our communities by enforcing established laws which ultimately protect our communities and make them a better place to live.

Sincerely,

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 959

Rick Boyles

Secretary-Treasurer

RB:mk 021915 to Rep Bob Lyn